
 

  

 

St. Mary’s School 
 

Newsletter  
Term 4, Week 10 

Thursday December 10th, 2020  

Phone:  5472 2270 
Fax:   5470 5042 
Email:   principal@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au 
Facebook:  St. Mary’s Primary School Welcomes You 

Wonder          •          Persevere          •          Believe          •          Create     

Respect           •          Responsibility          •          Resilience          

We acknowledge and respect the past and  present Elders, the Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander people and custodians of this land the Dja Dja Wurrung people.  
Thank you for protecting and preserving our land Australia in the past, for sharing it 
now and educating us for the future. 
We pay our respects to the Elders of the past, present and future and acknowledge 
their spiritual connection to Country. 

TERM DATES 

December 
Friday, 11th 

 
Mass - Gr. P/1 - 9:15-10:15am 

 

Friday, 18th Final day for staff 

Friday, 11th Grade 6 Fun Day 

 

January 
Wednesday, 27th 

Staff return for 2021 

Monday, 14th 
Reports available on PAM 
from 4:00pm 

 
Thursday, 28th 
Friday, 29th 

Literacy Testing -  
by appointment 

Monday, 14th 
6:00pm 

Graduation Mass/Liturgy 
 

February 
Monday, 1st 

All students return for  
2021 Year 

Tuesday, 15th 

Final day for students 
Gr. P/1 Advent Liturgy- 12:00pm 
BBQ Picnic Lunch - 12:30pm 
3:15pm finish if catching buses 

 

Friday, 5th 
9:15-10:15am 

Beginning Year Mass  

Wednesday, 16th 
Thursday, 17th 

Numeracy Testing - 
by appointment 

 

Tuesday, 16th 
7:30am 

Shrove Tuesday Pancake  
Breakfast  



 

  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Be happy at all times; pray constantly; and for all 

things give thanks to God, because this is what God   

expects you to do in Christ Jesus. 

Never try to suppress the Spirit or treat the gift of  

prophecy with contempt; think before you do anything 

– hold on to what is good and avoid every form of  evil. 

May the God of  peace make you perfect and holy; and 

may you all be kept safe and blameless, spirit, soul and 

body, for the coming of  our Lord Jesus Christ. God has 

called you and he will not fail you.       
1 Thes 5:16-24 
 

 

Dear families,  
 
The second reading for this Sunday, the 3rd Sunday in Advent, has St Paul reassuring his audience 
and encouraging them to behaviours and actions that are as applicable for us today as they were 
back then, in the time of his writing. Be happy, think before you do, hold on to what is good, God has 
called you and will not fail you. Such simple, yet so powerful, messages. Our humanness prevents us 
from doing these things all the time, yet, they are fundamental to us becoming fully human. As we 
prepare for not only Christmas, but the end of the school year together, the opportunity for             
reflection is heightened considerably. 
 
In a time of great uncertainty, relentless challenges and struggle, the community of St Mary’s has 
been steadfast in supporting each other. We are truly blessed to be a part of such a connected 
school community. Although our face-to-face connection has been limited throughout the                
restrictions, the desire to maintain partnerships and forge new ones is alive and in full vigor for the 
horizon that is 2021. 
 
May I take this opportunity to acknowledge and thank different groups of people. Firstly, to our staff 
team, who work tirelessly and dedicate so much time and energy to the growth and care of the       
children. So often, this goes unnoticed, but we really are very lucky to have such a committed team 
who always put the needs of the children first.  
 
Fr Wahid has been a wonderful support to me personally, and the school and I thank him for his    
commitment and interest as Governing Authority of St. Mary’s. His presence, both face-to-face and 
virtually, as well as his advice and encouragement is always of enormous benefit and greatly appreci-
ated. 
 
To the parent community who engage with us in partnership, in enhancing the growth of the         
children in all areas from social, academic, emotional, spiritual and physical; thank you for your       
support and understanding, and for having the faith in us to do our best in the interests of your      
children. Although the year has been challenging, and in many aspects quite disconnected, thank you 
for your ongoing support and patience in negotiating the ever-changing restrictions. Can I make    
particular mention of the members of the School Advisory Council and the Parents & Friends, in 
thanking them for their support of myself and the entire staff team.  
 
Finally, the children. I would like to thank them for the joy they bring us every day and for letting us 
be a part of their journey from toddler to adolescence. The children are the reason we do what we 
do, and for us as a staff team, they make our jobs our vocations. 



 

  

I wish you all a very safe and peaceful Christmas time. May you feel a closeness to your god and an 
opportunity to celebrate all that is special to you. Enjoy the summer break. For those of you who are 
leaving us, please know that you are always welcome at St Mary’s at any point. Our story is richer for 
you being a part of it.  For the rest of you who are returning next year, we look forward to seeing 
everyone back on either the 29th or 30th of January for testing, and then February 1st for our first 
school day for 2021. 
 

Blessing and Farewell 
A special thank you to those who were able to join us in blessing and officially opening the               
refurbished Mercy Building. I would also like to extend my sincerest thanks to Bronwyn Phillips for 
finding time to join us at this hectic time of year. It was a great occasion to offer Bronwyn our best 
wishes for her journey ahead, albeit belated given the circumstances of 2020. We look forward to 
maintaining a partnership with Bronwyn both personally and professionally in the years to come. 
 

Farewell 
We extend our best wishes to our graduating grade six students: Farley, Logan, Hannah C, Naomi, 
Lachlan, Max, Jack, Thomas, Evie, Hannah O, Dylan, Charli, Rohan, Henry, Ben, Royce and Adeeng. 
These students have been a wonderful group of grade 6 students who have been great contributors 
to the life of St. Mary’s during their time here. They have all been terrific role models and their       
maturity and leadership will be missed. As they move on to the next phase of their education we are 
confident that they will be well equipped to make their mark in their new school situations.  
 

After many years of involvement with St. Mary’s the Browne-Kerr, Cochrane, Drohan, Lenan, Nuttall, 
Oppermann, Pozar, Simmonds, Lucas, Vandenberg, Whitzell and Williams families are bidding us 
farewell. We thank them all for the significant contribution they have made over the years and wish 
them all the best for the future. We also bid farewell to Raphael & Clementine Nelms who are      
moving on to their new school in 2021 and wish them every success. All of you will always be          
welcome at St Mary’s. 
 

Congratulations! 
There is some exciting news to share! After many years’ waiting, we would like to wish Alison       
Condliffe, James and Leo our congratulations on the adoption of a baby boy! We are all thrilled for 
them on this exciting new chapter in their lives.    
 

As part of the adoption process, Alison will be taking 12 months leave. We are currently advertising a 
12-month replacement position for a junior school teacher. 
 

Graduation Mass 
With the updated density quotient of 1 person per 2 square meters, we can now accommodate 159 
people in St Mary’s Church. What a journey is has been to get to this point! 
As a result, we are inviting all families to our end of year Mass on Monday 14th December at 6:00pm. 
To ensure we don’t have to turn people away due to number, we request that the attendees are  
immediate family only (parents and siblings of currently enrolled students). 
 

Reports 
A reminder that your child’s report will be available on Monday 14th December from 4pm via the     
Parent Access Module (PAM).  
 

Assessment Interviews 
Please keep an eye on your emails for allocated testing times for 16th or 17th December and 28th or 
29th January. Times for the end of year and beginning of year testing should have reached your      
inbox.  
 



 

  

If you have not received an email, please call Karen Williams at the office. Every effort has been made 
to have siblings tested at the same time to acknowledge the challenges of waiting around for extend-
ed periods.  
 
Last day for students 
Our last day of school for the year is next Tuesday. The morning will be an opportunity for students to 
spend time together in their classes followed by our final Advent liturgy which will be presented by 
the P/1 class commencing at 12pm. This will be an opportunity for us as a community to come togeth-
er to thank God for the many blessings given to us this year. All welcome: please sign in via the School 
Yard QR code. This will be followed by a BBQ at 12:30pm that has been kindly organised by the P & F. 
Parents are most welcome to collect their child/ren following the BBQ – please let the classroom 
teacher know. A friendly reminder please, that all toddlers coming along remain the responsibility of 
the parents, and not the teachers. There will still be supervision for students until 3:15pm to coincide 
with bus pick-up times.  
 
May the miracle of Christmas bring you all peace and joy.  
 
Kind regards, 
Ben Shields 
 

Roster for Watering 

during holiday period 
 

We are looking for volunteers over the holiday period to 

water the vegetable garden and plants. 
 

If you are able to assist in any way, could you please 

email Barb Burchett on  

barbara.burchett@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au  

with dates that you are available;  

a roster will then be drawn up.  

Many thanks. 



 

  



 

  



 

  

 

 

 

 

Merry CHRISTMAS 
FROM GRADE 4/ 5 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

Our clever artist . . . Rob Wolff showing his unknown tal-



 

  

 
 

Blessing of the refurbished Mercy Building . . . 



 

  



 

  

Book Reviews by Grade 2/3 

Farewell to Bronwyn Phillips . . . 

T he One and Only Ivan by Katherine Applegate 

Book review written by: Clarissa Salvatore 

This book is called The One and Only Ivan. The setting of this book is a dirty mall with finger-

prints all over the glass walls. Some of the characters are: Ivan a gorilla, Stella an  

Elephant, Bob a dog, Ruby another elephant, Mac the owner of the mall and Julia and her 

dad George the cleaner. Ivan loves painting. He lives in the mall with his other animal friends 

and takes part in circus activities. Ivan likes art and has great friends. Soon, another elephant 

called Ruby comes to the mall and changes Ivan’s perspective of the outside world until both 

their hearts break but Ivan keeps the promise that he made. 

 

The strengths of the story are the way the story kept you interested and no matter where you 

stopped reading you would always want to keep reading. The strengths of the characters 

were that they all had lots of courage and I loved the way they cared for each other.  

 

The messages or morals to the story were to keep on trying and never stop believing in your-

self. Honestly, I thought the story was amazing and if someone asked me how I would 

change the book I would have no clue how to. 

 

The story made me feel: happy, sad and grateful. The characters made me feel proud, happy 

and scared for them. The way they dealt with things was better than I ever would have. I 

would recommend this book to primary school students from grade 2 to grade 6 because they 

would feel the emotions in this book the most. 



 

  

The One and Only Ivan by Katherine Applegate 
 

A book review by Evie O’Sullivan   
 

This book is a work of realistic fiction. The characters are Ivan, Ruby, Stella, Julia, 
Bob & Mack. In this book, I thought the setting in this book was in closed spaces, 
cages, TV, unique fingerprints and a mall. 
 

A broken cage, a couple of friends, a boring life just getting better.  Ivan lives in a 
mall and is supposed to be a mighty silverback but instead he is lonely and    
making masterpieces and promises. I thought that this story was one of those 
books that has more than one strength in the story. These were inspirational, 
happy, sad, bright, caring and grateful. I thought that there was also more than 
one strength in the characters. They showed strengths as happy, caring, lesson 
learning, helpful, grateful and kind characters.  
 

I would improve this story by making the words not so plain and making the   
ending come quicker, not slower. The messages and morals in the story were to 
believe you belong where you belong and always live up to your dreams.  
 

The story made me feel happy, sad and at times, bored. I felt the same way 
about the characters, that some were good and some were bad because they 
were mean to the other characters. I would recommend this book to kids 9 and 
above that can cope with a little bit of sadness. 

The One and Only Ivan by Katherine Applegate 
 

Book review by Emilia Morelli 
 

This type of writing is realistic fiction. The characters of the story are: Ivan, Bob, Julia, 
Mack, Stella and Ruby. They live in the grotty unclean mall. Ivan is a gorilla that lives in 
captivity in the mall. He meets other animals which has him remembering his family.  
 

The story starts with Ivan in captivity and Stella the elephant in captivity too. She is 
very old. They become friends because Stella cared for Ivan but everything got better. 
The story was kept interesting by keeping me informed about animals and how they 
might feel. The characters were interesting and fun except Mack. Making a bit of his 
life story shorter. I think the message of this story is making people feel more protec-
tive of nature so the story made me feel more protective of nature. The characters 
made me feel ashamed and happy. I would recommend this book to people ages 7+. 



 

  

 
  The One and Only Ivan by Katherine Applegate 

 A book review by Ailish Kennedy 
 

This book is a realistic fiction. It is set in a dirty, interesting mall with sticky finger-
prints on glass walls. Ivan is stuck in a mall along with Stella the elephant and Bob the 
dog. Life is normal until Ruby a baby elephant comes along and changes everything. 
 

Ivan is in a mall with Stella the elephant and Bob the dog. Ivan loves art and draws  
what he sees - an old banana for instance, or an apple core. Mack (his keeper) has put  
a television in his domain. He watches TV most of the day but then Ruby comes . . . 
 

The way the story was written was kind of like from a gorilla but they don’t talk much 
and Ivan could look back on a situation really well. I thought that was important.  
Bob is very loyal and faithful. Julia is kind and helps Ivan to do things he loves. Stella is 
wise and gentle. Ruby is bright and inquisitive. I can’t think of any way to improve this 
story. It was so good! 
 

I think the message in the story is to always keep trying and to realise who you are.  
This story made me feel interested and a mixture of feelings - sad, happy and a little  
bit angry but that was really good.  The characters made me feel good except for 
Mack. He made me feel bad and sad. 
 

I would recommend this book to 9+. It’s easy to read but the concept is not really for 

kids under 9. 

The One and Only Ivan - by Katherine Applegate 

A book review by Clementine Nelms 

I really enjoyed the One and Only Ivan. I loved the way Katherine Applegate wrote it.    
It was a lovely story about friendship and who you are inside in your soul. Ivan and Stella are  
so inspiring and awesome, Julia is so kind and loving, Bob believes and Ruby is so curious.        
Everyday she made my day. 
 

The story is about Ivan who lives in the mall and loves art. He draws everyday. Ivan has loads of 
friends until Ruby, the elephant, arrives in a box and changes everybody’s life. It’s up to Ivan to 
save the day. 
 

The strengths of this story are the intriguing bits and it is suspenseful. The characters are        
remarkable, inspiring and true to themselves. 
 

I would improve this story by telling people about the other gorillas.  I think the  message of this 
story is to always be true to yourself.  This story made me feel stronger as the characters were 
amazing. 
 

I would recommend this book to 8 - 10 year olds that can cope with a mix of emotions and like 
happy endings. 



 

  

 

Week 10 learning with 4 / 5 and Miss C. 

Gr. 4/5 

We are still busy in our class reading, questioning, creating,  
persisting and trying out new ideas. 

 

This second week of Advent we shared our liturgy about John the Baptist  
and have been thinking about how can we be Advent people.   

What can we do to help others? 
 

We are halfway through our last Literature Circle cycle and the conversations  
have deepened, with more connections and sharing of ideas. 

 

 
We visited the Year 6 ERP Expo and were  

 

impressed by their creative presentations,  
 

knowledge and ability to answer questions. 



 

  

Gr. 6  

 

 

 

Our ERP expo was held on Wednesday 9th and the grade sixes  

were very thankful to the classes that came and saw what we  

have been working so hard on this term.  

Here are some pictures of the EXPO     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  



 

  

Merry Christmas 



 

  

We would like to wish the following students a very happy 
birthday:   

 December  28th: Lachlan Drohan 
                                    

 

R.E. 2021R.E. 2021  

Dates to remember . . . 

 Friday, 5th February, 2021 - 9:15-10:15am 

 Beginning School Year Mass 
 

 Wednesday, 17th February, 2021 - 9:15-10:15am 

  Ash Wednesday Mass 
 

 Sunday, 28th February, 2021 - 10:30-11:30am 

 First Reconciliation Commitment Mass  
 

 Friday, 26th March, 2021 - 9:15-10:15am 

 End of Term Mass  
  
 Friday, 23rd April, 2021 - 9:15am-10:15am 

 Beginning of Term 2 Mass  
 

 Wednesday, 28th April, 2021 - 7:00-8:30pm 

 First Reconciliation Celebration  
 

 Sunday, 25th July, 2021 - 10:30-11:30am 

 First Holy Communion Commitment Mass 
 

 Sunday, 15th August, 2021 - 10:30-11:30am 

 Feast of the Assumption Mass 
 

 Sunday, 29th August, 2021 - 10:30-12:30pm 

 First Holy Communion Celebration 
 

 Sunday, 12th September, 2021 - 10:30-11:30am 

 Holy Name of Mary Feast Day Mass 
 

 Sunday, 10th October, 2021 - 10:30-11:30am 

 Confirmation Commitment Mass 
 

 Sunday, 14th November, 2021 - 10:30-11:30am 

 Confirmation Mass 



 

  

 Community News . . . 



 

  

- FOR SALE - 
 

Size 4  St. Mary’s uniform - Summer Dress 

nearly new, worn only 3-4 times 

Ph:  0418 718471 

$25.00 

 

- FOR SALE - 
 

Sacred Heart College, Kyneton School Blazer - Size 88 

and School Tie - $90 for both 

Ph:  0408 010399 

 

- FOR SALE - 

 

 

St. Mary’s Polo Fleecy Jackets 

Sizes 14K & 6K (suit either gender). 

One of each size, hardly worn,              

excellent condition, smoke free home.  

$30(size 14K) & $25 (size 6K) 

$50 for both. 
 

Please Contact : 

04142739857 (Margie) 

116 Duke Street, Castlemaine   



 

  



 

  



 

  
 



 

   


